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On 24 September, 2024, Ambassador Nishimaki, who was on a business trip to Ohangwena 

Region, paid a courtesy call on Hon. Lieutenant General (rtd) Sebastian Ndeitunga, 

Governor of Ohangwena Region. Ambassador Nishimaki explained to the Hon. Lieutenant 

General (rtd) Ndeitunga the purpose of his visit to Ohangwena region: ① to visit 

farms of beneficiaries by the Japanese government supported for the past two years 

through the Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO) using Japan Supplementary Budget 

Programme, ② to attend the handover ceremony at Ndadidi Primary School, where a 

school building was constructed and the signing ceremony at Onailonga Primary School, 

where construction of a school building will begin by using the scheme of Grant 

Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP).And also, Ambassador 

Nishimaki conveyed his sympathies to the people of Ohangwena Region, which has been 

affected by the worst drought in 100 years, and explained that the Japanese government, 

together with the United Nations World Food Programme (WFP), will begin emergency 

food distribution from October. Hon. Lieutenant General (rtd) Ndeitunga expressed his 

deep gratitude for the emergency support provided by the Japanese government. 
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